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Dear Supervisors:

I live in Newbury Park and want to thank Supervisor LaVere and Supervisor Long for recommending
approval and authorization for the County Clerk-Recorder & Registrar of Voters to go ahead with
agreements with Dominion Voting Systems Inc. in Ventura County and to upgrade voting equipment, our
annual license and hardware warranties and extend the term of the agreements. 

These steps are an important part of keeping Ventura County up to date with our secure and fair elections
process.  I am very grateful for the work the Board of Supervisors does to protect our voting systems.
 
Sincerely,
Barbara Leighton
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